ACADEMIC PROFESSIONAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Minutes
June 13, 2013
9:00 a.m. – BRK 204D
1) Call to Order

a. Maureen Hoover called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
b. Members present include, John Snyder, Jeri Frederick, Greg Mayes, Jo Barnard, Helene Bea, Keith McMath, Mae Noll and Maureen Hoover
c. Guests: Patti Sims, Laura Alexander, Gina Massie
2) Approval of Agenda
a. Mae Noll motioned to approve the agenda

b. The motion was seconded by Greg Mayes
c. Motion approved.
3) Approval of Minutes

a. Motion to approve was made by Mae Noll  
b. The motion was seconded by Helene Bea
c. Motion approved.

4) Treasurer’s Report

a. Greg Mayes reported that we currently have $237.28 in our account.  After paying our charges for the trip to UIUC for the UPPAC meeting, we will have a balance of approximately $177.00 in our account.  
5) Announcements

a. No announcements
6) Old Business

a. Greg and Jeri reported on the UPPAC meeting in Champaign on June 11th.   Jeri handed out some notes that she took at the meeting to those in attendance and discussion of those items followed.  (See attached notes from UPPAC.)  
7) New Business
a. None at this time.

8) Committee Updates

a. Campus Senate – Raymond Barnett not present due to the birth of his daughter on June 4th. 
b. CSAC – Jo Barnard reported that the two main items covered at the CSAC meeting were:  Professional development money for Civil Service staff and the pending smoking ban.

The Chancellor has approved professional development money for Civil Service staff and although there isn’t a problem with the Open Range classification receiving funds, the union staff will present some difficulty.  Therefore, the various unions must be consulted and brought on board in order for all Civil Service staff to be eligible for funds. 

CSAC would like to be included on discussions regarding the campus smoking ban.  The ban could cause issues for those employees who would have to leave campus in order to smoke a cigarette during their 15 minute break.  UIC’s smoking ban goes into effect on July 1, 2013 and UIUC’s smoking ban goes into place on January 1, 2014.  Both campuses are located in an urban setting and it is easier for employees to leave campus.

c. Clay was not in attendance to provide a website update.
9) Comments
Patti Sims said that that a salary increase is on the Chancellor’s agenda, if funding is available.  We will possibly receive a 2% increase per eligible employee, with some employees receiving more as determined by college deans.

Laura Alexander reported that Human Resource personnel, along with Mark Henns and Ed Wojcicki are working together to identify all personnel and volunteers on campus who have exposure to minor children for criminal background checks in compliance with the Abuse and Neglect Child Reporting Act (ANCRA). If you know of an event on campus where children will be present, please contact Laura and provide her with advance notice.  
10) Motion to adjourn was made by John Snyder and seconded by Mae Noll.
Meeting adjourned at 10:03 a.m.
Next meeting – July 11, 2013, 9:00 a.m. Brookens 204D

